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On Sunday, January 21, after the morning service, two new elders,  
Madge Murray and Whitney Williams, were ordained. They and 
Elder Don Peterson were then installed as members of the 2018 Ses-
sion, each for a three-year term. A laying on of hands ceremony was 
held for the new elders, and all were welcomed to their participation as 
members of the 2018 Session. 

This Sunday 

T his past Sunday, we held our 
annual congregational meet-

ing. The purpose of the meeting is 
to inform the congregation about 
the budget and the overall state of 
the church.  If you missed the 
meeting, copies of the budget are 
available from Don Peterson. He 
is happy to answer any questions 
you may have. 

 
We also discussed the state of the 
church. Overall, our congregation 
is doing well. We have a mem-
bership of 69, and we are grow-
ing!  However, the numbers do 
not tell the real story. We may be 
a small congregation, but our 
impact on the community is much 
larger.  Our mission work is ex-
citing and expanding. We have a 
vibrant music program, and our 
worship attendance is up. We 
have started a Presbyterian Wom-
en's group as well as a lunch and 
learn series. 

 
At the same time, we do face 
challenges. We want to better 
define how we proceed with our 
building project.  Additionally, 
we would like to improve our 
administration and communica-
tion with our church community. 
Finally, we hope to focus our 
vision for the church: where and 
who do we want to be in the next 
year and beyond? 

 
Overall, our community is vi-
brant, caring and committed to 
the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ.  Thank you for your con-
tinued commitment, generosity 
and work. Please contact me if 
you have questions or ideas for 
the upcoming year.  

-  Rev. Allen Smith 

State of the Church 

T his Sunday, February 4,  following our Sunday service, the Presby-
terian Women’s Bible Study Group will meet in the Parlor to discuss 

lesson 5 in the Hebrews Bible Study.  The Men will meet in the sanctuary 
to discuss forming a bible study group or some other monthly activity.   
Allen will make his famous chili for all to enjoy.   

Elders Ordained 
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Lent Lectionary Readings  

 

‘Ash Wednesday’  Feb. 14 @ 6:30 p.m. 

 

1st Lent  Feb. 18  

Gen 9:8-17       

Mark 1:9-15    

2nd Lent Feb 25   

Gen. 17:1-7  

Mark 8:31-38    

3rd Lent March 4 Communion 

Exodus 20:1-7  

John 2:13-22  

4th Lent March 11 Lunch and Learn 

Numbers 21: 4-9  

John 3: 14-21  

5th Lent              March 18  

Jeremiah 31:31-34   

John 12: 20-33   

Palm Sunday        March 25           Cantata 

Mark 11:1-11 

Maundy Thursday  March 29 @ 6:30 p.m. 

Mark 14: 12-42     

Easter  April 1                He is risen  

Isaiah 25:6-9  

Mark 16: 1-8 

Welcome New 

Member 

M ary 
Fredrickson 

joined Kenilworth 
Church on Janu-
ary 28. Mary was 
born and raised in 
Rockford, IL. She 
was married in 
1969 and moved 
to Dearborn, MI.  
 
Mary  received her bachelor's de-
gree at Wayne State University in 
1971, and a master's degree from 
the University of Michigan in 
1988. Both degrees were in educa-
tion. 
 
She wrote training programs for 
Ford Motor Company, Blue Cross/
Blue Shield, and General Motors 
and also facilitated a learning cen-
ter for adults (18-62) wanting to 
complete their high school educa-
tion. 
 
Mary has three children. After 
they graduated from high school, 
she moved to Austin, TX, where 
she worked for the Texas Educa-
tion Agency. 
 
After 20+ years in education, she 
decided to change careers. Recent-
ly she received a Certificate in 
Veterinary Assistance and is avail-
able for work in that area. Mean-
while, she volunteers often at the 
Asheville Humane Society. 
 
Besides volunteer work, she is 
writing a book and trying to sell a 
screenplay that she completed last 
year. 
 
Mary shared that she has visited 
several churches and found Kenil-
worth Church to be the best for 
her. We are pleased that Mary has 
chosen Kenilworth Church as her 
new Church family and look for-
ward to getting to know her. 
 
- Calvin and Mary 

P atrick and I met Roberta Robertson when I 
substituted playing piano one Sunday over at 

Westminster Presbyterian.  She immediately adopt-
ed the two of us as if we were her sons.  Through 
the many years we have known her, Roberta has 
always unconditionally loved us and accepted 
us.  When at the young age of 100 she decided to 
move into assisted living, she could not take her 
piano with her.  That is when she contacted our mutual friend Ruth Sieber
-Johnson to see if she knew anyone that might appreciate her piano.  Ruth 
immediately contacted me to see if the church was in need.  I, of course, 
said yes, and that we would make it part of the choir room so that it would 
continue to be used.  When Roberta came to hear the Christmas Cantata 
last year, she stopped by the choir room and everyone thanked her for the 
beautiful piano.  After the service, she went back to the choir room and sat 
down and played some of her favorite hymns.  Patrick & I are so fortunate 
to know Roberta (now 101 years young) and to be able to play her piano 
every week for choir rehearsals.   
- Chuck  

The Story Behind the Choir Room Piano  
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2017 Financial Report 

T he Prayer  Circle 
plans to meet after 

church the fourth Sunday 
of each month.  We will 
take time to chat for 
about 15 minutes after the service 
and then convene in the parlor.  

Contact Norma Warren at  nor-
ma@dickandnorma.com to be 
placed on the Prayer Circle  email 
contact list.   

- Norma 

8th Annual MLK  

Celebration 

Prayer Circle 

K enilworth Presby-
terian Church held 

an annual meeting of 
membership after the 
morning worship service.  

Highlights of the Treasurer’s  Fi-
nancial Report: 

 A slight change in the Pas-
tor’s Call was approved, including 
a small increase in medical cover-
age and the addition of life insur-
ance coverage. 

 2017 General Fund budgeted 
expenses were fully met, with 
some funds remaining in the Gen-
eral Fund to go towards the 2018 
budget. 

 2017 “Pass Through” offer-
ings (which are 100% “passed 
through” to benevolent organiza-
tions and causes to help those in 
need) totaled $15, 830.70. 

 2018 General Fund budget for 
operating expenses (does not in-
clude “pass throughs”) is set at 
$155,000. 

 Building Fund monies raised 
since inception in May 2014 = 
$290,808.54.  Building Fund bal-
ance on hand Dec. 31 = 
$70,249.80. While we continue to 
say that giving to those in need 
comes first, with respect to the 
administrative needs of the 
Church, Building Fund contribu-
tions remain the biggest financial 
need, since many more “7-yr 
Plan” projects remain to be done. 

 It was noted annual donation 
reports were in the process of be-
ing distributed. (This report details 
all tithes and offering given by an 
individual or family for the year, 
sometimes useful for income tax 
preparation.) 

Overall, the Church continues to 
operate within its budget and is in 
good financial position.                  

- Don Peterson, Treasurer/Clerk 

M LK! The 8th Annual Kenil-
worth Celebration of Dr. 

Martin Luther King, Jr. was a 
huge success!  Over 300 friends 
and neighbors packed into the 
sanctuary on January 15 to share 
in an evening of story telling and 
empowerment.  

Mr. Lewis 
Brandon, 
Asheville native 
and chief strate-
gist for desegre-
gating the lunch 
counters and 
movie theaters 
in Greensboro, was the key note 
speaker. Mr. Brandon shared his 
experiences in organizing non-
violent protests that changed the 
world! There were fellow alumni 
and civil rights activists of Ste-
phens-Lee High School in attend-
ance as well. Mr. Brandon not 
only brought a life time of expe-
rience with him, but he also 
brought photographs that he took 
as an amateur photographer doc-
umenting the movement. Mr. 
Brandon asked that the special 
collection taken that evening be 
donated to the Stephens-Lee 
Alumni Association and a record 
$391.00 dollars was donated.  

Special thanks to Ms. Angie 
Newsome from Carolina Public 
Press for  moderating the event 
and a very special thank you to 
our  own legendary Marvin 
Chambers for  hosting the event 
and DJ Profe$$ah G for spinning 
funky tunes. I also want to give a 
big shout out to the many volun-
teers that made this night so suc-
cessful. I look forward to 2019! 

- Katie 

 

(See pictures on Page 4) 

 

Parkinson Exercise 

Group 

P arkinson's exercise group is 
back! Physical health and 

wellness go hand in hand with 
spiritual health and we are excit-
ed to welcome back the  Parkin-
son's exercise group!  
 
Cal Underwood of our congrega-
tion was diagnosed with Parkin-
son’s Disease in July, 2016.    
Parkinson's disease (PD) is a pro-
gressive neurodegenerative disor-
der that affects motor and some 
non-motor functions.  
 
Research has shown that regular 
exercise benefits people with PD: 
reduces stiffness. improves mo-
bility, posture, balance and gait. 
Exercise is critical to slow the 
progression of PD. 
 
Cal has been engaged with other 
PD patients exercising at the 
YMCA.  When classes aren’t 
available, Kenilworth provides 
space for the exercise to continue.  
 
The Parkinson's exercise group 
will meet each Tuesday in Febru-
ary @ 1:30 p.m.  
 
Please encourage anyone you 
know that may need a safe and 
supportive PD exercise squad to 
attend or call Cal (230-6317) to 
talk about exercises this group is 
doing. Let's keep physical and 
spiritual health on our 2018 cal-
endar!  - Katie and Cal 
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From Chuck with Love: Thanks to all the individuals that made the 
Christmas Cantata a huge success this year.  I am truly blessed to be 
the Minister of Music and work with such great people. 

MLK Celebration 

Thank you to LaMont and all who 

decorated our Church for Christ-

mas. 

The Cox family on Christmas 

Eve.  
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P lease volunteer for greeters 
and hospitality time. Sign up 

sheets are in the Narthex.   

Please help us out and reserve one, 
two or even three Sundays that 
you will assist. 

See Leslie Godbold for more   
information.  

Thank you.  

Volunteers                 

Needed 

T here is a great deal to celebrate this month, including two very spe-
cial occasions on the same day.  As always, February 14th is Val-

entine’s Day and, in addition, this year Ash Wednesday, the beginning 
of Lent, happens to fall on the very same day.  Two of our presidents 
were born in February and their birthdays used to be celebrated sepa-
rately, Lincoln’s on February 12th and Washington’s on February 22nd, 
until some years ago and now the third Monday in February  is referred 
to only as Washington’s birthday or Presidents’ Day and is observed as 
a national holiday.  That’s quite a lot for such a short month, and all for 
very diverse reasons – religious, romantic, and patriotic. 

A national holiday is celebrated in various ways, but no specific tradi-
tions are noted for Washington’s birthday, except for perhaps a day off 
from work. 

But February 14th is a more complicated situation this year.  For the 
Christian community it is the beginning of the 40 days of Lent, for many 
involving fasting, introspection and prayers, sacrifices (giving up or 
doing without something), reflecting on Jesus’ time spent preparing for 
his pending ordeal of death and then glorious resurrection; a solemn, 
serious time.    

On the other hand, Valentine’s Day is a time to express love and affec-
tion for those special people in our lives, which is certainly a reason to 
celebrate, but this year it is really a conundrum.  One solution might be 
to celebrate Valentine’s Day a day ahead of time, or perhaps on the Sun-
day before or after Ash Wednesday, since Sundays are not counted in 
the 40 days of Lent.    

And, looking ahead, this year Easter Sunday happens to fall on April 
1st, April Fool’s Day.  Honestly, no joke.   I wonder when, or if, this 
rare phenomenon of the two “double holidays” will occur again.  Some-
thing to wonder about, isn’t it? 

Celebrating February                                         
by Shirley Mathis 

First Breath 

 

At the first inkling 

Of spring  

When she opens up  

 

Snow dripping 

From the tin roof  

 

A divinity of white 

Glinting liquid silver sun 

 

Even the house gasps 

To catch its breath 

Pub Theology:  

I t seems that everything we touch turns to gold....What I mean is that 
every popular pub we choose to meet for Pub Theology turns into 

Asheville's next biggest brew spot. While this is awesome, it seems  we no 
longer can hear the discussion and are once again on the hunt for a new 
meeting location.  
 
We will meet at Pour Taproom located at 2 Hendersonville Rd in Biltmore 
Village on Wednesday, February 7 at 6pm.. Pour  is located next to 
Jimmy Johns Subs and Ichiban Sushi. This is a wonderful group that is 
growing and going strong. We discuss how our faith traditions form our 
beliefs and much more. Let's meet at Pour!  - Katie 

Lunch and Learn:  

J oin us February 25 at 12:30 in the Fellowship Hall for our next Lunch 
and Learn. Lunch and Learn is a twist on  traditional Sunday School but 

held after church and lunch is provided. Getting up early on Sunday is no 
longer a pre-requisite for Christian Education at Kenilworth Church. We 
explore a different topic every month and it is always topical and informa-
tive. We have explored the Reformation, the Bible in popular culture 
and  much more. What will we discuss this month?...Well, we will see you 
on February 25! The church will provide a main dish if you will please 
bring a side or dessert to share.  - Katie 

https://maps.google.com/?q=2+Hendersonville+Rd&entry=gmail&source=g
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About the Newsletter 

I f you would like to share a 
word of appreciation for some-

one, some personal news, give 
feedback to the editor, etc. please 
contact Calvin at 230-6317 or at-
calvin.underwood@gmail.com 

Our Mission : Kenilworth Church (PC USA) is called by God to welcome all people into the Christian Commu-
nity. We strive to exhibit God's unconditional love and hospitality to all people. We welcome and include all peo-
ple without regard to race, age, sexual orientation, physical and mental ability, education or economic class. We 
share our gifts of time, talent, and treasure to serve God in our community and the world.   

The Kenilworth Church Team 
 

The 2018 Session: 
Rev. Dr. Allen Smith,  Session 
Moderator 
Bethany Brown 
Steve Brown 
Betsy Chater  
Mike Cox 
Katherine Jowers 
Mary Virella-Minton 
Madge Murray 
Don Peterson 
Whitney Williams 

 
Staff: 

Rev. Dr. Allen Smith, Minister , 
cell 828-808-1660 
Rev. Dr. Edna Jacobs Banes, 
Parish Associate, cell 804-310-
7249 
Rev. John David Stewart, Pas-
tor Emeritus 
Katie Adams, Director  of Out-
reach and Program Development 
LaMont DeBruhl, Sexton 
Chuck Lockwood, Music Minis-
ter 
Don Peterson, Treasurer  and 
Clerk 
 
 
 
And, You... 

Kenilworth Church, PC (USA) 
123 Kenilworth Rd. 
Asheville, N.C. 28805 
Phone: 828-252-8872 
Email:  kenilworthpresbyterian-
church@gmail.com 
Website:  kenilworthchurch.org  

Events, Birthdays and Anniversaries: See the Kenilworth 

Church Calendar prepared monthly by Katie Adams. Copies in the 

narthex starting the first Sunday and online at 

www.kenilworthchurch.org   

Coming Up 

Feb. 7  @ 6 pm Pub Theology at Pour Taproom 

Feb. 11  @ after Service Pastoral Care Workshop 

Feb. 14 @ 6:30 pm Ash Wednesday Service 

Feb 17 @ 10:30 am Old Fashioned Hymn Sing @ Mills River 

March 4  Communion 

March 11 @ after service Lunch and Learn 

March 25  Easter Cantata 

March 29 @ 6:30 pm. Maundy Thursday 

April 1  Easter—He is Risen 

Flu season. Wash 

those hands often. 

http://kenilworthchurch.org/
https://twitter.com/kenilworthPCUSA
https://www.facebook.com/kenilworthchurch
http://kenilworthchurch.org/

